The regular meeting of the Truman City Council was held January 3, 2017 at 7:00 p.m. The meeting was called to order by Mayor Brownlee.

Present: Councilors Ebert, Hendricksen, Mosloski, Nickerson

Absent: None

#### 1. MINUTES

A motion was made by Mosloski, seconded by Ebert to approve the minutes of the last regular meeting held December 19, 2016. All yeas-carried.

#### 2. DUTY ASSIGNMENTS FOR 2017

A motion was made by Ebert, seconded by Hendricksen to approve the following duty assignments as appointed by Mayor Brownlee:

Mayor Pro Tem-----Jake Ebert Police Supervisor------Brandon Mosloski Fire Dept. Supervisor------Kathy Hendricksen PUC Coordinator-----Kathy Hendricksen Sanitation Supervisor------Kirsten Bressler Park & Recreation Supervisor-----Faith Clow Street Supervisor-----Brandon Mosloski The Mayor shall serve in all the above duties Weed Control--------John Bosshart & Wayne Wiederhoeft Dog Control-----John Bosshart & Wayne Wiederhoeft Park Committee-----Ernie Jones & Duane Heckman Health Board------Dr. Tom Schutter, Dr. Chris Olsen & Police Chief Justin Jobe PUC Commission-----Brad Nickerson (2016)Alex Voyles Kathy Hendricksen (2017) Official Bank------Profinium Official Newspaper-----Truman Tribune Civil Defense------Police Chief and Fire Chief City Attorney-----Jim Wilson City Engineer------Bolton & Menk, Inc. Pool Commission-----Faith Clow, Kirsten Bressler, Amy Werner & Kim Breamer Cemetery Commission-----Faith Clow, Doug & Vickie Schwanz EDA Commission-----Kevin Greier (2016) Brian Nickerson, Lynn Brownlee & Merrill Davis (2015) David Rode & John Zaharia (2017) Planning & Zoning------Lynn Brownlee & Terry Bentele (2016) Willard Buelow & Kirsten Bressler (2015) Jake Ebert & Doug Schultz (2017)

All yeas - carried.

## 3. QUARTERLY REPORTS

Fire Chief Dave Bentz reported that there had been two fire runs since December 1. Three firefighters will be going to Canada to pick up the new fire truck. There will be a meeting with the council and township officials in the next few weeks to hold an annual meeting.

Street Superintendent John Bosshart reported that they had been plowing snow recently. Also they will be trimming trees over the streets with the PUC employees soon. They would like to trim the trees that will be seal coated during the summer on a four year rotation.

Police Chief Justin Jobe presented the police report. They had 1,049 calls for service in 2016. There will be new in-car computer reporting to the federal government coming soon. Part-time officer Kyle Brown will be leaving the department soon after accepting a full-time deputy position with Watonwan County. He will be advertising for a new part-time employee.

## 4. CITY CLAIMS

A motion was made by Mosloski, seconded by Ebert to approve the city claims: General Account #35350-35364 \$24,971.23 All yeas - carried.

# 5. MISCELLANEOUS

Each councilor listed their goals for 2017.

Letters of support were signed for the Truman Senior Living purchase by Heartland Senior Living.

## 6. ADJOURN

A motion was made by Mosloski, seconded by Ebert to adjourn. All yeas -carried. Time: 7:48 p.m.

Monte Rohman, Clerk